
From: Chapman, Kim <kchapman@townofbluffton.com> 
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
CC: Pfannenschmidt VickiVickiP@hiltonheadislandsc.gov 

Nicole nicole@laughlinandbowen.com
Date: 5/7/2013 9:28:59 AM

Subject: Meeting with Bluffton and Hilton Head Island Mayors

Hi Katherine.

In an effort not to take up too much of Governor Haley's time, Mayors Sulka and Laughlin are able to come to 
Columbia on the following dates to meet with her to discuss the Lowcountry:

June 7
June 12
June 13
June 14

Please let me know if the Governor is available to accommodate our meeting request. Anytime on the above 
dates would be great.

Hope all is well with you!

Thanks,

Kimberly Chapman
Executive Assistant to Mayor and Town Manager/
Deputy Town Clerk
Town of Bluffton
20 Bridge Street, PO Box 386, Bluffton, SC 29910
p: 843.706.4505 f: 843.757.6720
www.townofbluffton.sc.gov
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